From:

To: -- City Clerk
Subject: Live Oak Charter School
Date: Monday, October 24, 2022 6:12:01 PM

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE
OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

As a parent of an eighth grader that has attended Live Oak Charter School since
kindergarten and as a former second through fifth grade teacher at the same school, I am
requesting that the city take over management of the portion of the fairgrounds that Live
Oak Charter School rents. The school offers a rich story and art-based curriculum with a
rigorous academic program and seasonal celebrations. My son has grown and thrived at the
school and I know how dedicated and talented the teachers are and how involved and
committed the community is. I know that the buildings need renovating to offer the
healthiest environment for the students and that they haven't been tended to as necessary.
I would hope that the city would put children first and make this a priority.

Sincerely,
Ann Ingraham





